
 
 
 

The Corporation of the City of Cornwall 

Regular Meeting of Council 

By-law Explanatory Note 

 

Department:  Infrastructure and Municipal Works 

Division:  Enviornment 

Report Number: 2020-298-Infrastructure and Municipal Works 

Prepared By: Dave Kuhn, Acting Waste Management Supervisor 

Meeting Date: June 8, 2020 

Subject: Note to By-law – Recycling Service Agreement with 

Municipality of South Dundas  

 

Purpose 

A By-law is required to have the City of Cornwall enter into a Service Agreement 

with the Municipality of South Dundas to provide recycling processing services 

for a fee at the Cornwall Material Recovery Facility. 

Background / Discussion 

The City of Cornwall received a request from the Municipality of South Dundas 

requesting use of the Cornwall Material Recovery Facility for the processing of 

their curbside residential recycling. 

The City of Cornwall’s Facility currently processes residential recycling from 

South Stormont, South Dundas, North Stormont, South Glengarry and 

Akwesasne.  

The Municipality of South Dundas will be charged a fee in accordance with the 

processing associated with the tonnage of mixed recycling the City facility 

receives. The City of Cornwall will share the revenue earned from the sale of the 

Municipality of South Dundas’ recyclable materials, calculated using the 

Municipality of South Dundas’ percentage of monthly inbound mixed recycling 

tonnage.  



 
 
 
Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Note to By-law - Recycling Agreement with Municipality of 

South Dundas - 2020-298-Infrastructure and Municipal 

Works.docx 

Attachments:  

Final Approval Date: May 16, 2020 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Dave Kuhn - May 15, 2020 - 3:33 PM 

Carl Goodwin - May 15, 2020 - 3:51 PM 

Bill de Wit - May 15, 2020 - 4:12 PM 

Maureen Adams - May 16, 2020 - 8:00 AM 


